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30 April 2018

pear I

Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 Request
I refer to your request for a copy of the original decision for the free parking 75+ policy.

Please find attached a copy of the resolution and the concessions and conditions of use.

Regards

Jennifer Lapham
Governance Support Officer
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75+ Parking Scheme

Policy

That the Dunedin City Council provide free parking in ‘metered parking areas’ to
Residents of Dunedin City, who are aged 75 years or over, who hold a valid New Zealand
driver’s licence, and drive their cown vehicle.

Concessions

The permit allows the holder to park without payment, for the maximum pericd permitted, in all
areas controlled by Pay and Display meters both on street and In carparks.

Time limits vary {30 minutes, 60 minutes, 240 minutes or all day) and are advised on the signs and
pay and display meters in the area.

Conditions

1

Eligibility:
The applicant must:

a) be a resident of Dunedin City
b) hold a valid New Zealand Driver's Licence
c) be 75 years of age or older on the day of application.

The permit is valid only in 'pay and display parking areas’ and does not provide the holder
with an exemption from any other parking statute or bylaw.

The permit must be displayed In the position specified.

The permit is issued to the applicant and may only be used by the appiicant.

It is the permit holder's responsibility to inform the DCC Customer Services Agency,
Telephone 477 4000, of any change of circumstances which may affect eligibility e.g. change

of residential address, no longer able to drive a vehicle etc.

Permits are issued for a period of 8 years. It is the permit holder's responsibility to renew
the permit upon expiry; no reminder letter will be sent,

The permit may only be used in the vehicle/vehicles stated on the application form.

The applicant is required to supply proof of residency e.g. utility account, rates account,
tenancy agreement etc.

For all new applications the applicant is required to supply proof that they hold a valid New
Zealand Driver's Licence and Date of Birth. For verification, licences may be presented at
any DCC Customer Service Centre or at the offices of Age Concern, 9 The Octagon, Dunedin
or Grey Power, 21 1A King Edward Street, South Dunedin or to any DCC Parking Officer,

Verified by: [T DCC Customer Service
{} Grey Power

{7l Age Concern

{1 DCC Parking Officer

Permit renewals may be made by calling the Customer Services Agency on 477 4000.






